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Comments: I am writing in regards to my grandparents home in Calf Canyon. They bought their property as

newlyweds in the 70's. My great grandparents had a home and my great uncle has a home there as well. This is

a generational family "Home" and I plan on maintaining this tradition. I am requesting that all the needed

resources to improve and protect the watershed on Forest Service land (also a crucial item for the town of Las

Vegas) be directed to this area in order to prevent drainage onto the properties of private land. The damage to

many homes/land has already been devastating. Any further destruction will prevent my family from gaining

access to and enjoying our home.

 

I am also asking for Forest Road 263 to be rebuilt. It's condition in many areas is dangerous and difficult for

vehicles to easily pass and is equally preventing safe access to our private properties.

 

I also would be greatly saddened if the recreation areas were decommissioned as our family has grown up in the

area and have many fond memories. It has been truly heartbreaking to see the effects of the fire, but we are all

invested in the community and the land. We would love to be able to hike the trails to Elk's Mountain, Johnson's

Mesa and Beaver Creek.

 

I am pleading with you on these matters. This land has been through 4 generations and has been our family

vacation home for 25 years and will be handed down to my children. Please protect our land!

 


